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EXTERNAL MESSAGE
This email originated outside of DEP. Please use caution when opening attachments, clicking

links, or responding to this email.
Chris,
 
As discussed in our meeting on June 17, 2024, please find attached the technical modification
request letter for Chemours TRS permit MMR_137482-018.
 
Please contact me if you have any questions or need any additional information.
 
Kristen Bell
Lead Environmental Scientist

SWCA Environmental Consultants
567 Bishop Gate Lane – NEW STREET ADDRESS - WE HAVE MOVED OUR OFFICE!
Jacksonville, FL 32204
C 904-881-2668
Kristen.Bell@swca.com
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June 21, 2024 


Submitted via email:chris.suarez@floridadep.gov 
 
Chris Suarez 
Department of Environmental Protection 
Mining and Mitigation Program 
Bob Martinez Center 
2600 Blair Stone Road, MS 3577 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400 
 
 
Re:  Notification Request for Technical Modification of MMR_137482-018 / SWCA Project No. 


88011 


Dear Mr. Suarez, 


As discussed during our meeting on June 17, 2024, The Chemours Company FC, LLC (Chemours) is 
requesting a technical modification to the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) Environmental 
Resource Permit (Permit No. MMR_137482-018) to update the estimated acres that may be in various 
stages of the mining process within the active mining areas. This requested technical modification will 
update the estimated 160 acres (80 acres per Mobile Mining Unit (MMU)) to an estimated 280 acres (140 
acres per MMU). Once Chemours began operations it was found that the originally estimated 160 acres 
were insufficient to conduct all necessary stages of the mining process using this updated mining 
methodology. 


The requested modification will not result in any adverse effects to the current stormwater management 
plan as provide in Attachment 2 (Stormwater Management Report) of the Trail Ridge South Application. 


Please contact Kristen Bell at 904-881-2668 or by email at Kristen.Bell@SWCA.com if you have any 
questions or need additional information.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Kristen Bell 
Lead Environmental Scientist 
 
 
cc. Connie Henderson (Chemours) 
 Elliott Mallard (Chemours) 
 Marisa Rhian (FDEP) 
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**Received @FDEP-MMP 6/21/24**
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